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November 30, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed emergency ordinance is submitted on behalf of the King County Employee Charitable Campaign.  This year’s Campaign Committee has requested that employees be allowed to convert limited amounts of vacation and/or compensatory time to cash donations that would benefit charitable giving.  

The enclosed ordinance is very similar in scope and requirements to the two ordinances that provided leave donation authority to benefit relief efforts involving the Tsunami and the Katrina hurricane disasters.  The main difference is that the converted leave donations will now be designated to benefit King County’s Employee Charitable Campaign.
While administering this year’s charitable campaign in October and November 2005, the Campaign Committee received countless requests from King County employees to provide this additional leave donation opportunity to supplement other traditional forms of giving such as payroll deduction.  In addition, this year’s Charitable Campaign has understandably had a more difficult time reaching the levels of giving attained in previous years.  This is the result of the very generous donations made by county employees to assist the victims of natural disasters in our country and around the world.  
Recognizing that additional funds are needed to meet our giving goals, King County employees have expressed an interest in further supporting the Employee Charitable Campaign.  The enclosed ordinance is intended to supplement the recent 2005 Employee Charitable Campaign by giving employees one additional way to support charities and non-profit organizations in their community and across the world.  
Note that donations made via this ordinance will apply to the Campaign’s participating agencies as a whole, as opposed to allowing employees to specify individual agency donations.  This limitation will streamline the giving process and does not require additional resources to administer.  The Campaign Committee will continue to explore options that will allow more flexibility for donors as part of future campaigns.
The ordinance establishes a 45 day donation period that commences on the day of Council adoption.  Employees who have earned excess vacation and/or compensatory time beyond the amount that can be carried over from 2005 to 2006, must have their donation forms using such excess hours completed by no later than December 30, 2005.

The ordinance honors King County’s longstanding commitment to charitable giving and has my full support.  Please contact Bruce Ritzen, the chair of King County’s Employee Charitable Campaign Committee at (206) 296-1015, if you have any questions.  Thank you for your attention to this most important matter.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bruce Ritzen, Chair, King County Employee Charitable Campaign Committee 


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Division Director, Human Resources Division, DES


Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance & Business Operations Division, DES

